UNDE VP AB/NORTH REPORT

I was unable to attend the last NE meeting in September 2010 as I was on the SV Bargaining team and we were meeting with the employer at the same time. I would like to thank Sister Carla Van Dyk, DVP AB/North for attending in my absence and presenting my reports for the region, and the EAP and FR Committee reports. Since that time I was engaged in Bargaining until November, and then on the road for Ratification vote meetings across the prairies until into December 2010.

In January 2011, I was in Edmonton, Cold Lake, Wainwright and Suffield with Brother MacLennan attending AGMs for the region. There were some changes to local executives with Sister Brenda Ebear being elected President of Local 902 Cold Lake, and Sister Charlene Veale being elected President of Local 910 Suffield.

February 2011 I was in Ottawa for a National EAP Advisory Committee meeting where I was the unsuccessful candidate for the Union Co-chair position. I congratulate Mr Des Rogers, Ships Repair, for his successful run for this position. In February I also chaired a FR Wellness Committee meeting in Ottawa and the FR Steering Committee as well. The reports for these meetings have been previously presented.

In March 2011 I again went to Ottawa for a SV Collective Bargaining debrief with PSAC. There were many issues discussed regarding this round of "expedited bargaining" and the difficulties presented by this process.

March also saw a very successful Council of Locals held in Yellowknife with attendees  from Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and Yellowknife.

Brother MacLennan and Sister Chamberlain attended and brought us up to date on the state of the union and COMPTRA and training. Delegates attended a very informative and interesting presentation about the Giant Mine strike by Lee Selleck, who was a reporter in Yellowknife at the time of the strike and wrote a book titled "Dying for Gold" about the events surrounding the strike.

April 2011, I was busy attending to matters in the region, and I participated in a conference call with the NEC.

Blair Winger

VP Alberta & the North
